
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 6 JANUARY 2005 

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

COS.016/05
SHEEPMOUNT PROJECT UPDATE

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport presented report CLS.023/04 updating Members on progress with the Sheepmount Project, highlighting the following:

· Kiers had made a planning application for the coach turning area;

· Mechanical and electrical works were being undertaken to supplement the heating system in the new pavilion with a heater battery to ensure that the air temperature is maintained during cold weather;

· United Utilities need to obtain a licence from Railtrack to take the gas and water main supply, between the Sheepmount and Willowholme, under the culvert under the main West coast rail-line.  An extensive amount of officer time has been invested in trying to establish the extent of the problem and to resolve it.  The services need to be in place in order for the new pavilion to be used.  United Utlities and Railtrack would continue to be pursued to arrange an urgent resolution of the matter.

· Plans for the floor surface in the fitness area and clubroom have been changed;

· Samples of finishing materials were available for inspection by the Committee and had been shown to the User Group.

· Initial meetings have taken place to discuss the opening to coincide with the opportunity to host a National Division One athletics meeting on 4 June 2005 and an additional opportunity to link with the Women’s European Football Championships during June 2005.

In considering the report, Members raised the following issues and commented as follows:

(a)
Members sought assurance that Carlisle Leisure Limited would carry out improvements to the grandstand before the official opening.  Mr Beveridge advised that CLL would undertake the work as soon as the track and site are realease by Kiers.

(b)
The efforts of Mr Beveridge in pursuing Unitied Utlities and Railtrack for an early resolution of the issue of the services under the west coast mainline were recognised.  It was suggested that further pressure should be applied at a senior Member and Officer level to resolve the issue as soon as possible.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the progress report be noted.

(2)  That the Executive and the Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive be asked to make representations at the highest level to all agencies concerned to resolve the issue of services under the west coast mainline as a matter of urgency.







